
 

Cherwell League Management Committee Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 15th August 2013 at Appleton Road, Cumnor. 

Attendees – Clive Ricks (Chairman), Richard Giles, Len Payne, Gary Murton, David Pryor, Stephen 

Brain, Nick Pykett, Neil Megson and Stuart Misseldine. 

Apologies – Peter Tubb 

Meeting began at 7.30pm 

Matters Arising  

There were no matters arising not covered by the agenda. 

Correspondence 

A letter had been received from Cumnor CC regarding a seven point penalty imposed by Didcot CC 

when submitting the match result. This was for failing to bowl their overs in the allotted time. It was 

decided to reduce the penalty to three  points and to remind all clubs, in whatever division, that 

both captains should agree the points totals at the end of every game. 

OBNCC had been deducted five points for failing to remark creases, between innings, on three 
occasions and were subsequently reported by the umpires standing in those games. This was 
rescinded as OBNCC had not been notified, after the second offence, as required by the CCL 
regulations. 
 
Finance 

Net funds stand at £34461 taking into account known assets, with no invoices outstanding. The 

Treasurer reported that no invoices for cancelled games had yet been raised and these fines 

amounted to approximately £650.00. 

The Treasurer commented that the CCL could run for two years without additional funding if 
necessary. He also asked the Management Committee to consider a loan service, to member clubs, 
for the purchase of equipment. He will put his ideas on paper and report at the next MM. 
 
Discipline 
 
Following a Disciplinary Hearing on 14th August 2013 the suspended penalties previously given to 
Buckingham Town CC and one of their players were reduced to 30 points and a two match ban 
respectively and will be imposed if the club or the player transgresses before the mid-point of the 



2014 season. A transgression would be a team and/or captain’s mark of three or less and the player 
being reported by standing umpires. 
 
There are two player disciplinary cases outstanding and these will be dealt with in the coming weeks. 
 
Club Forums 
 
These will be held on Wednesday 4th and Thursday 5th September at Long Marston CC and Oxford & 
Bletchingdon Nondescripts CC respectively. 
 
AGM 
 
The AGM of the CCL will be held on Tuesday 5th November 2013 at BNOCC. 
 
Presentation Evening 
 
The Presentation Evening will be held on Friday 19th October 2013 at the Kassam Stadium, Grenoble 
Road, Oxford. 
 
Website 

Gary Murton reported that there were still a number of result forms not being filled in correctly. He 
has also added a late results menu to the website. 
 
Sponsorship 
 
The CCL intend to supply all clubs with logoed stumps before the start of the 2014 season. It is also 
the intention to supply all panel umpires with logoed jackets. 
 
Umpires 
 
Following notification of Peter Tubb’s intention to step down from his position as Umpires’ Secretary 
a number of people have expressed an interest in standing for this Management Committee role. 
 
Sub Committees 
 
Ground & Facilities 
 
Shrivenham CC and Westbury CC will have their grounds inspected in the near future. Both clubs 
have expressed a desire to join the CCL pending the outcome of the OCA Division 1 season. 
 
AOB 

A table giving probable promotion and relegation scenarios will be sent out to all clubs in the near 
future. 
 
Meeting closed at 22.50. 


